
9th September 2022

Mr D Kenny
Executive Headteacher

Dear Parents and Carers,
Welcome back to a new academic year. As I’m sure you can imagine the focus and content 
of our newsletter changed last night due to the sad passing of the Queen Elizabeth II. 
Today, the whole school community joined the nation in the first day of 10, in mourning. 
School will continue as normal however celebration events will be cancelled during this 
time. Communication from schools will be limited to urgent and essential information 
only. Today in assembly the children and staff celebrated the life of Queen Elizabeth II 
and we paid our respects as a full school community. As always, we will be following all 
government guidelines. Once further information has been published I will communicate this to you. 

Mr D Kenny – Executive Headteacher

Stars of the week 
Congratulations to this week’s 

Stars. We are very proud of you!

YEAR 1: Raphaela Knight
YEAR 2: Jacob Malone
YEAR 3: Charlie Jones
YEAR 4: Sonny Lawton
YEAR 5: Loui Constantinou
YEAR 6: Mason McIver
PPA: Hattie Cooper-Finch
Afterschool: Matthew Hilton

Headteacher Message

.

YEAR ATTENDANCE 
THIS WEEK:

NURSERY

RECEPTION

Y1 96.7%

Y2 99.4%

Y3 100%

Y4 93.3%

Y5 88.5%

Y6 91.1%

TOTAL 94.9%

YEAR TO DATE 94.9%

Term Dates
Please click on the below 
link to view our 2022/23 
term dates on our website.
https://www.blacklowbrowschool
.co.uk/wp-
content/uploads/sites/4/2021/09
/Term-Dates-2022-2023.pdf

Pupil Forms
All pupils have come home with their 
annual medical forms, pick up lists 
and consent forms. Please complete 
these and return ASAP. Thank you

Parent Governor vacancy
Please be aware there is one 
vacancy for the position of Parent 
Governor at Blacklow Brow School. 
On behalf of Chair of Governors 
Irene Tuzio, please see below find 
details of the vacancy below.
https://www.blacklowbrowschool.co.
uk/wp-
content/uploads/sites/4/2022/09/Pa
rent-Governor-Notification-and-
Nomination-Form-September-
2022.pdf

Terrific Timekeepers
Can we remind Parents/Carers
that doors open at 8.20am.Our 
terrific timekeepers for this week 
are….drum roll please…EVERYONE! 
We had no lates this 
week, lets have this 
every week please.

Elizabeth Langton

Enrichment Clubs
Clubs will start W/C 19th September. 
All clubs will be on a Tuesday, details 
to follow shortly.

Sad News
We are deeply saddened by the 
death of Her Majesty the Queen and 
profoundly grateful for her 
extraordinary and steadfast service 
to our nation.
The Blacklow Brow 
family send their 
heartfelt 
condolences to 
The Royal Family.

https://www.blacklowbrowschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/4/2021/09/Term-Dates-2022-2023.pdf
https://www.blacklowbrowschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/4/2022/09/Parent-Governor-Notification-and-Nomination-Form-September-2022.pdf


Can you Some of Year 5 have been working hard in our 

wildflower area. This will provide food and a habit for 
important minibeasts. Keep an eye out in summer for 

the first blooms! nd a text out to all the parents who were in 
boxing therapy classes and ask them if they give consent for 
pictures and videos from the club to be used on the bosing 

therapy website. 

FOCUS OF THE WEEK

. 
Dates for your diary
19th September: Enrichment Clubs start this week
30th September: Macmillan Coffee Morning
18th October: School Photograph Day

LATE PICK UP FROM SCHOOL
If children are not collected at the normal pick up time of 
2.50pm OR are late being collected from an afterschool 
activity, they will go into afterschool which is chargeable
as follows:
½ hour from school close time= £3 per day   
1 hour from school close time= £5 per day
anything after a 1 hour stay up until 5.30pm = £10 per day
(Late after 5.30pm - £1 for every minute late)

WORDS OF THE WEEK
MATHS – Digit
ENGLISH – Democracy

PE Days
Please see below for your child’s PE day: 
Nursery – Tuesday & Wednesday
Reception – Wednesday
Y1 – Tuesday & Wednesday
Y2 – Monday & Thursday
Y3 – Tuesday & Thursday
Y4 – Thursday
Y5 – Tuesday
Y6 – Tuesday & Thursday
All pupils must wear lace up trainers only 

or pumps.

Tuck Shop
Our tuck shop starts again next week, with 
some lovely snacks on offer at 
breaktime. Items are priced at 
40p each. Don’t forget 
your pennies! 


